
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

February 5, 2020 

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:03p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Laurie Jorgensen, 
Lee Johnsen, Matt Klocke, Joel Thorstad and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of 
the last Board Meeting were read. Ovid asked is any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being 
stated, minutes are approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. We had a beginning balance of 
$184,459.00 the receipts totaled $3,142.56, and disbursements of $5,533.72, to bring our ending balance to 
$182,067.84. Ovid asked if there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer's report, none being 
stated, treasurer's report was approved as read. 

Special Visitors: 

• Joel from TDA Manufacturing addressed the board. They offer lightweight aggregate material 
used for road building. They supplied this for the 35 exit ramps in Pine City. T is from recycled 
shredded tires, it is $2 to $7 cubic yard if they haul. If the Township is ever interested in using 
this material for a road build up project they would consult with the Township prior to and during 
the project. He left his business card and packet of info. 763-444-6017 is his number and email is 
sales@tdamfg.com 

Old Business: 
• Lee talked to Rick Bork and he will gout this spring and check beaver problem areas. 
• Filing period has ended, Ovid Jensen filed for Supervisor and Anne Stitt for Clerk. 

New Business: 
• 3/3/2020 is the Presidential Nomination Primary, election judges are Misi Gangl, Connie 

Ecklund, Gary Stitt, Sharen Johnsen and Anne Stitt. The Township election is 3/10/2020 
and the election judges are Misi Gagl, Sharen Johnsen and Michelaine Rippentrop. 

• Caleb from Pine County Zoning said he would let the Township know when the public 
hearing for the SSTS ordinance will happen, it will involve many Townships. There is 
not a need for someone to be present, but of course all are invited. 

• Since the next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 3/4/2020 at 7:00 pm and the 
Township election is 3/10/2020 it is necessary to have a Board of Canvas meeting for the 
election results within 2 days of the election. Board decided to have the Board of Canvas 
immediately following the adjournment of the Annual Meeting. Clerk will publish the 
notice to read election 5 to 8, annual meeting after counting of ballots concludes, and 
Board of Canvas following the adjournment of the Annual Meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

fl«a-m.kit- 
Anne Stitt, Clerk 


